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Gordon Li

Dear Inquiry and Advisory Committee members,    I am writing in response to the 
EES conducted by Kalbar for the Fingerboards Mineral Sands Mine Project. I have 
lived/live in the area/this I my connection to the area/why it is special to me/how 
close I live to the mine site. These are the reasons below I do not believe the 
Fingerboards Mineral Sands Mine Project should go ahead at Glenaladale, East 
Gippsland:  13 square kms on a plateau which is above the Heritage listed Mitchell 
River and the vegetable fields of the Mitchell River Valley is to be mined up to 45m 
deep.  If there is runoff there are risks of the river being contaminated, impacting on 
the crops, fishing, agriculture, the health of the rivers and the Gippsland Lakes (an 
important Ramsar-listed wetland).    Kalbar’s geochemistry report lists a number of 
radioactive and cancer-causing substances that will be present in the dust generated. 
Dust can travel far so this potentially could effect the entire district. The mine is too 
close to where many families live, farm, work and go to school, it is a highly 
inappropriate area.  Unknown Aboriginal cultural heritage sites are stated as being 
highly likely to be present and will be impacted.  Given the massive excavation down 
to 45m, it will be impossible to avoid destruction of artefacts and heritage.  
Mitigation measures will not avoid the obliteration of cultural heritage.  The 
Woodglen Reservoir where domestic and commercial water is stored for the whole 
Shire is 3.5kms downwind from the mine.  This posses contamination risks on 
Bairnsdale's drinking water and those on tank water living near the mine.  Removal 
of over 700 large mature trees.  Flora and fauna species are threatened.   Thank you 
for the opportunity to make this submission.   Yours sincerely, Gordon
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